Benton Irrigation District
River Pump Station Improvements
Construction Meeting Minutes

9/2/09

Attendees:  Brett Moore, Jim Bolten, Matt Steiner, Bill Martinak, Arin Atiyeh
Schedule Update


Place concrete for IS walls.  Form and place concrete for retaining wall 1.  Misc. metals are on schedule for delivery.
Submittals


Pumps need a resubmittal with more information.  Electrical submittal review in process.
Old Business

1. The building permit still needs to be acquired and is in process.
2. Arin noted that the Notice of change of conditions for rock removal in river has actual costs and has submitted for consideration.  Review of this request has not been completed. 
3. Pump payment schedule was discussed.  There is a concern over upfront payment.  A bond is to be requested for the upfront payment.

New Business
1. Pipe manifold color was requested as TNEMEC “Desert Sands”.

2. Lauren is out for health reasons.  Bill is the new superintendent for the project now with Brian being the contact when Bill is off-site.  Arin will submit a letter identifying the change.

3. Rebar is continuous through retaining wall sections except for at the expansion joint and grade breaks.  The 17’ foundation section shown on the drawings is proposed to be placed as 18’ with the walls remaining the same.
4. Fish screens are ready to ship.  Appropriate storage was discussed.

5. An in-water work window extension was discussed.  It was noted that we need to do all that we can to meet the current window, and revisit the issue at a later date, if needed.  We don’t know if they will grant an extension.

6. Payment schedule and procedures were discussed with Bill.  Bill asked to attend the next BID board meeting.

Next Meeting 

Thursday, September 10 at 10am.

